**Deborah B. Goldberg** *Chairman, State Treasurer* 

James A. MacDonald Chief Executive Officer John K. McCarthy
Executive Director / Deputy CEO

Notice of Public Meeting of the Massachusetts School Building Authority Designer Selection Panel

Tuesday, July 19, 2022 - 8:30 AM

Massachusetts School Building Authority 40 Broad Street – Suite 500, Boston, Massachusetts 02109

This meeting may be held either remotely or as a hybrid meeting.\*

If this meeting is a remote meeting, please see the information below to participate via Zoom.

If this is a hybrid meeting, the public may attend in person at the location identified above or remotely via Zoom.

## Anyone attending the meeting in person must wear a mask.

To attend remotely via Zoom please contact Robin.McElaney@massschoolbuildings.org for the information and instructions to access the meeting. If you prefer or have any questions, please call 617-960-3038.

Information to register for and to access the meeting will be available through the duration of the meeting; however, to assist in facilitating the registration process, we encourage participants to request the information and register by 5:00 pm, Friday, July 15, 2022.

## Reasonably anticipated topics of discussion at the July 19, 2022 MSBA Designer Selection Panel Meeting include:

- General panel business;
- Applications review for the Elmwood Elementary School in the Town of Hopkinton; and
- Other topics not reasonably anticipated 48 hours prior to the meeting.

Note: Remote call participants should call 617-960-3038 if there are any difficulties accessing the meeting conference line.

cc: Office of the Secretary of State via e-mail (regs@sec.state.ma.us)
Office of the Secretary of Administration and Finance via e-mail (melissa.andrade@state.ma.us)

This notice is posted at www.massschoolbuildings.org

\*Since the beginning of the coronavirus emergency, temporary changes to the Open Meeting Law have permitted public bodies, including the MSBA, to conduct their meetings by virtual means. These changes to the Open Meeting Law are set to expire on July 15, 2022, unless the Legislature acts. At the time of posting this notice, the changes to the Open Meeting Law are set to expire on July 15, 2022. If the Legislature acts to continue to permit public bodies to conduct meetings by virtual means prior to the July 19, 2022 DSP meeting date, the MSBA may opt to hold a remote meeting via Zoom. By 3:00 pm on Monday, July 18, 2022, the MSBA will confirm the format of the DSP meeting on our website (<a href="www.massschoolbuildings.org">www.massschoolbuildings.org</a>) through an announcement in the "News and Events" scroll of the homepage.